## RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 687-8852

## William A. Colarulo Police Superintendent

TO: A Staff Traffic Committee Meeting was held on January 15, 2014 and was attended by Commissioner John Fisher, Stephen F. Norcini, Director of Public Works; Lieutenant Christopher B. Flanagan; Officers Raymond Matus and Mark Stiansen, Highway Patrol, William Gallagher, Supervisor of Parking, Mary Ann Donnelly and Vera DiMaio, Administrative Assistants and Radnor residents J. Briskin, E. Maratea, V. Radu, James Galli and Carole Lohmeier.

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 15, 2014, 10:00AM.

## **NEW BUSINESS:**

1. Elizabeth Maratea of 117 Francis Avenue requests a handicapped parking space be established in front of her residence.

The request for a handicapped parking space to be placed in front of 117 Francis Avenue is denied as it does not meet the necessary criteria. Radnor Highway Patrol examined the existing driveway and found ample parking for the resident(s) for at least one vehicle. The parking in the driveway allows the handicap resident to park next to his front steps, and makes entry/exit as close as possible. General parking is also available on Francis Avenue.

2. Commissioner Higgins requests an additional stop sign at the Santander Bank at 123 East Lancaster Avenue.

Highway Patrol Unit will contact the Property Manager at Santander Bank requesting an additional stop sign be placed at the sidewalk, a painted stencil with the word "STOP" at the exit of the driveway, in addition to a painted "Stop Bar."

## **OLD BUSINESS:**

1. Kim Clarke, 110 Pine Tree Road, requests some type of traffic calming be placed on Pine Tree Road due to speeding.

At the December 18, 2013 Staff Traffic meeting, it was recommended the shrubs be cut back out of the right-of-way to help increase sight distance on Pine Tree Road. Highway Patrol sent letters to all residents with shrub issues within the Township right-of-way to be cleared along the street. No responses were received from residents. Steve Norcini will contact Amy Kaminski, Township Traffic Engineer, to devise a preliminary cost design for a traffic calming proposal. This item will be revisited at a later date.

2. Conestoga Road at Iven Avenue (5 points) – change current green signal to Iven Avenue and Church Road, instead of Aberdeen Avenue and Church Road.

Steve Norcini will contact Penn Dot to see if any modifications can be made. This item will be revisited at a later date.

3. South Devon Avenue at Arbordale Road – install crosswalk.

Steve Norcini will bring up for discussion with the Board of Commissioners. This item will be revisited at a later date.

4. Request from Bryn Mawr Fire Company for one side of street parking in the Conestoga Village area of Ward 7.

Commissioner Fisher and residents request ongoing discussion on the matter. Meetings will be held with various concerned neighbors in the future. Commissioner Fisher did attend the January 15<sup>th</sup> meeting and updated Staff Traffic and residents on current issues.